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Orange County 





Football Officials Association

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
April 10, 2018


SVEA Offices 25201 Paseo De Alicia, #150, Laguna Hills, CA  92653
BOARD ATTENDEES:

Mark Andrews

Brian Brennan

Tony Bryant
Greg Crook

Marc Harrison

Jeff Roberts






Frank Werner
             Chad Wilson                   Bob Yoakum




Dave Bautista


ABSENT:  None
NON BOARD ATTENDEES: Steve Heyman, Andy Bruer, Paul Caldera
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Frank Werner.  The minutes, financial report and this meeting’s agenda were approved before we started business.  Motion to approve by Bob Yoakum.
Seconded, Greg Crook. Motioned carried. February minutes were approved unanimously.

Officials Forum:

No Comments
Bob Yoakum proposed that the Board Meetings last no longer than 2 hours excluding time for executive session.

Discussion ensued that long meetings can be productive regardless of the time.  Frank stated that we can adjust

As needed for each meeting.  He also stated that this should be included in the Procedure and Policies manual.
President’s Report (Frank Werner) Frank reported about the ethics committee and what is an “ethics violation”.
              Language needs to be more concise to prevent frivolous violations that are not necessary and take up too much  time and effort to resolve. There will be one more meeting of the ethics committee before policies are finalized and brought to the membership. Discussion about how to contact a member accused of a violation and a reasonable time frame for a hearing was discussed.
Secretary /Treasurer’s Report (Greg Crook)
 Main Focus: Tax return discussed, new members stand at 13, board insurance will come in August and September, registration will stay open as long as needed, deposits from pay pal are made as soon as money
Reaches 300 dollars. 
Vice-President (Jeff Roberts)

  Main Focus:   Crews are up to date on the website as of April 10, 2018. Jeff discussed his party committee
 And plans for the coming year and will be working on being more creative.
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Instructional/Ratings Chairman (Chad Wilson)

Main Focus: Instruction will be basically the same. Instructor assignments were discussed. Chad and Mark met with new members at Old World with some other veteran officials and it was very well received. Certification test will again be on the first meeting night. Chad only had six members not pass the certification test. Bill Lamone’s video set will be used again for classroom instruction. Tentative dates for Spring Meetings are April 30th and May 7th at Columbus Middle School in Tustin. Ratings meeting was discussed and what came out of meeting. Overall goals are to have officials observed at least once a season. Each crew is responsible to observe one game a season. Ratings committee will build a list to present to the board that will be approved and sent to CIF office. Deep flanks observations were discussed. Dave, Paul, and Andrew will observe deep flanks. Officials must work position applied for. Criteria for consideration is 65% field observation, rules test 20%, and 15% service to the association. Service may be accomplished through serving on a committee, working the various passing leagues throughout the Spring and Summer. A list of the top 5 for each position will be submitted to the CIF after board approval. Discussion ensued about deep flanks and where would the pool of applicants would come from. The possibility of a domino effect could happen if a white hat applies for a deep flank position. Questions were asked of Paul about how moving officials for 7- man game would affect scheduling .Paul stated scheduling would basically be the same for 7 man games as it was in 2017. Motion by Jeff Roberts to call for the question to approve the Ratings Program for 2018 Seconded by Dave Bautista. Motioned carried unanimously.
Assignor (Paul Caldera)  
          Main Focus: Paul discussed the upcoming passing tournaments. San Juan Hills (May12) will utilize 2 officials per game @ $15 per game. Dana Hills (May 19) will utilize 2 officials except per game@$15 except for the semi- finals and finals will have 3 officials. Edison (July 7) will be the passing tournament where deep flank applicants may be observed for 2018 consideration. Pay for passing league will be made through arbiter. Discussion ensued about the use of first year officials in these tournaments. Paul said he has already had 24 seven man games in the system for 2018.Edison will have 4 varsity games on Thursday this season. Gray hat list was announced.  Membership on arbiter was maxed out at 240. Paul stated he would contact members he thought would not be coming back. Paul discussed the Megan’s Law website and how it would be utilized in the coming season.
OLD BUSINESS 
Jeff Roberts tabled Referee Renewal System Policy until May 15th.

NEW BUSINESS 
Tony Bryant discussed the conference protocol and how the board should utilize it. Frank stated it was very rare 

And strict procedures would be followed in the future.

White Hat Certification List – Tony stated we should use the list provided by the White Hat Committee.

NEXT MEETING DATE/TIME –  May 15, 2018, 6:00 p.m., SVEA
ADJOURNMENT –  8:01 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted
Greg Crook
Secretary/Treasurer
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